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Minutes of the General Meeting of the 
Altona Complex Neighbourhood Consultative Group (ACNCG)
Held on Thursday, 14 July 2016
Hobsons Bay Bity Council, 115 Civic Pde, Altona 

Commencing at 6.00pm
Present:

	ACNCG Resident Members
Judy Hindle
Chris Rider

Troy Ryan 

Resident

Frank Quosdorf

Simon Cutajar
QENOS
Robert Berton

Les Harman

Andrew Lake
Chris Saville
BASF
Iwona Wlodarczyk 

	Council Representatives

Cr Sandra Wilson

Brendan Murphy

Sarah Bartolo
Martin Hartigan
DOW
Patrick Pedrotti
Tony Gellen

Pram Tan
City West Water
Not Present

EPA
Not Present

WorkSafe
Not Present

	
	


1. Welcome/Apologies
Cr Sandra Wilson opened the meeting at 6.12pm and welcomed everyone.

Apologies: Joe Messina and Ding Chan of CWW.
2. Invitation for comments by visitors

Community members introduced themselves:
Judy Hindle – ACNCG member since 1993, was resident until relocated to Point Cook. Still interested due to family currently residing in Altona. 

Chris Rider – Resident of 31 years.  Active in resolving issues with Qenos over many years.  Qenos invited Chris to  ACNCG.

Troy Ryan – Was a potential resident and has since moved to Altona.  Was interested in Qenos site and dangers as family home in close proximity.  
Frank Quosdorf – Lived in Altona for three years.  Attended meeting to see what ACNCG had to offer.

Simon & Vesna Cutajar – Potential residents.  Wary of chemical facilities and refinery in Altona area and decided to research and found ACNCG on internet

Confirmation of Minutes from Meeting Held 14 April 2016
The minutes from the meeting held on Thursday, 14 April 2016 were confirmed as a true and accurate representation of the meeting.

Moved: 

Judy Hindle
Seconded:
 Andrew Lake





                        Carried
3. Matters Arising from Minutes of the previous minutes on 14 April 2016.
Nil

4. 2015 SHE Awards presentation
Full presentation provided on the below link.
http://acncg.info/assets/Uploads/ACNCG-T-509-Presentation-r1.pdf
Chris Saville presented.
· Five team members involved in process

· Tower required to have internal inspection; trying to find alternative means to climbing in 35m tower and inspecting 50 internal trays 

· Lengthy process, taking 2 weeks to complete

· Both hazardous and expensive procedure, cost in excess of $100k
· Working within confined space and at height of 35m
· In contact with equipment containing process material and risk of fires

· 14 probes were placed around tower in matrix form and tower was pressurised. Microphones listen to cracks and disturbances, they are very sensitive and can detect stress factures.

· Very specialised technology, minimal flaring and no waste disposal

· Four hours to complete inspection opposed to many days

· Attar sent report next day with results, very efficient 

Chris Rider asked: Why did you not do a belt and brace test?

Chris Saville replied due to risk, exposure and level of confidence in that technique. 

Troy Ryan asked: Do you still need to replace trays?

Chris Saville replied that this would be indicated by  process performance observations.

Frank Quosdorf asked: Why is there flaring?

Andrew Lake replied that they needed to remove hydrocarbon from towers in terms of preparation for the test.

Judy Hindle congratulated Qenos for eliminating confined space risk for workers.

Andrew Lake noted that scaffolding was also eliminated.  In past four men working on scaffolding at 35m heights, eliminated high risk work.
Simon Cutajar asked: How many times do you do integrity checking?

Chris Saville replied unsure of frequency, sometimes 3-4 years, others 10-12 years, this particular tower 10 years.

5. Hobsons Bay Greenhouse Strategy

Martin Hartigan presented. 

· In 2006 Council committed to targets of zero corporate emissions by 2020 and zero community emissions by 2030.
· Adopted Climate Change Policy 2013
· 69% corporate emissions come from buildings
· Council lodged pledge to Victorian Government Take 2 Program
· In June 2016, Council resolved to adopt range of works to reduce emissions by 1200 tones including solar panels and lighting upgrade

· Altona Library in 2012-2013 reduced 208 tonnes of emissions
· In 2014-2015, Altona Library reduced 177 tonnes of emissions 

· The community create 52% of current emissions
· Council offers Light smart for businesses, link below.

http://www.hobsonsbay.vic.gov.au/Business/Our-Sustainable-Business/LightSmart
· Solar PV program for business and industry
· Community engagement includes My Smart Garden, solar panels, school education program

http://www.hobsonsbay.vic.gov.au/Environment_Waste/Our_Sustainable_Residents
6. Company Reports

7.1 Qenos report
Andrew Lake updated members on Qenos since April 2016.
· June EMT meeting held, minutes available on website, link provided.
http://acncg.info/assets/Uploads/Qenos-June-16th-2016-EMT-minutes-final.pdf
· Site tour conducted at Resins 16th June in conjunction with EMT
· Five community members involved in odour audit
· 1 odour complaint in April
· 1 injury (Botany site) - Contract welder obtained cut to wrist which required medical treatment
· Operation Clean Sweep.  Signed pledge early July to keep plastics within plant and not in waters ways.

· Performance Trends Report available on link provided below.  Recycled water increased significantly, at 82% recycled water usage. 
· EPA Major Industry Assessment in progress
· Worksafe Oversight conducted.

http://acncg.info/assets/Uploads/Qenos-ACNCG-July-2016-presentation-.pdf
CWW

Issues with sulphides management.  Liaising with CWW to manage issue.
EPA

Not provided
Worksafe
Not provided

· ACTION: Judy Hindle requested we write to WorkSafe and EPA and inform them if they cannot attend s ACNCG meetings to at least provide a report on quarter findings.
7.2 Dow report
Patrick Pedrotti updated the members as follows: 

· EMT held 9th June – no community attendance 
· Focus on annual remediation review 
· EPA Licensed Operator Risk Assessment  completed, awaiting report

· WorkSafe annual inspection completed mid July

· One reportable injury in May, truck driver sprained his ankle on uneven ground
Chris Rider asked: What is involved in the remediation process?  
Patrick responded there are two techniques, a soil vapour extraction or a bioremediation. 
· ACTION – Community members Frank and “Simon’s partner”  have both requested that each site discuss what they are making, what the company’s emissions are, what are the health risks associated with their site are etc.  Also requested simple language with simple diagrams.
Presentation available on below link.
http://acncg.info/assets/Uploads/Dow-Report-for-ACNCG-July-2016.pdf
CWW

Currently meeting requirements under Trade Waste Agreement.

EPA

Not provided

WorkSafe 

Not provided

7.3 BASF report
Iwona Wlodarczyk updated the members as follows:
· Were to be stopping production on 10th March however business required more product and last batch was made in June
· In process of preparing raw materials to be transferred to the regional BASF plants or returned to suppliers

· Packing residual quantities of monomers

· Preparing waste disposal

· Currently reviewing decontamination procedures

· Tender for decontamination of plant was granted to Veolia Environmental Services P/L
· Involves the decontamination of all redundant equipment and piping
CWW

NA
EPA

NA
WorkSafe 

NA
7. 
Hobsons Bay City Council report
Brendan Murphy updated the members on relevant Planning Applications.  Please refer to provided link below, then select ‘Hobsons Bay report ACNCG July 2016.
http://acncg.info/events/show/14th-july-2016-acncg-meeting
Chris Rider noted that Council need to be proactive in relation to public roads and access with multiple warehouses being developed in area.  Concerned about access to and from Altona, traffic and pollution from trucks.  Would like Council in conjunction with the State government to consider infrastructure works.
8. Altona Community Alarm System update 
Rob Berton provided update:

· The existing National Emergency Phone Alert system will be the prime community alerting system effective 1 October 2016 when the Altona Complex Community Siren will decommissioned.In September there will be communications on the changes through the community newspaper, radio and Chronicle).
· Communication plans endorsed last month by the MEMP (Police, Fire Brigade, Council, SES)
· Working on communication plan and emergency procedures in house
Community Complaints
Les reported on complaints received from April to July 2016.  Link provided below.
http://acncg.info/assets/Uploads/July-2016-Complaint-report.pdf
9. General Business
Chris Rider asked about Operation Clean Sweep.

Andrew Lake commented that they were committed to environmental responsibility and that the international program was a great way of promoting awareness.

Cr Sandra Wilson apologised and requested that this be explained further at the next meeting due to time constraints of current meeting.
Next Meeting scheduled for Thursday 10 November 2016.
10. Cr Sandra Wilson declared the meeting closed at 9.10pm

11. Cr Sandra Wilson handed over Chair to Brendan Murphy.
12. Brendan Murphy declared the AGM open at 9.10pm.
13. Confirmation of Minutes from Meeting held 16 July 2015.
The minutes from the meeting held on Thursday, 16 July 2015 were confirmed as a true and accurate representation of the meeting.

Moved: 
           Judy Hindle
Seconded:
Rob Berton

14. Nominations for Elected Members – Residents
The following members were nominated:

Judy Hindle








Kimberley Foss 

Chris Rider (Deputy Chair)






Troy Ryan

Frank Quosdorf






Steffen Pedersen – Les Harman has contacted and will no longer be a member due to time commitments 

Moved: 

Judy Hindle
Seconded:
 Rob Berton






                        Carried
15. Nominations for Appointed Members and Sub-Committees

Appointed Members

Hobsons Bay City Council 
Cr Sandra Wilson, Chairperson 

Brendan Murphy (Manager Planning, Building & Health Services) 

Sarah Barolo (Minutes Secretary) 

Qenos 


DOW 



WorkSafe 
Andrew Lake 


Patrick Pedrotti 

Brian Moody – Need to contact
BASF 



CWW 



EPA
Iwona Wlodarczyk 

Joe Messina 


Chris Bydder – Need to contact 



Moved: 

Judy Hindle
Seconded: 
 Andrew Lake





                        Carried
16. Invitation for comments by Members

Judy Hindle acknowledged everyone’s efforts.
17. The AGM was declared closed at 9.20pm

The next meeting will be held on Thursday, 10 November 2016.
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